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Hi Amanda,
 
I have read your rebuttal and I am quite concerned about some of the statements 
made around bullying and harassing behavior from your supervisor, Darrel.  AS you 
can appreciate these kinds of instances take time to look into and I need to ensure 
that all parties involved are meeting the requirements of respectful workplace. For 
this reason I feel that it is best that you transfer to another home. This may or may 
not change depending on the outcome of my inquires. I realize that this is a 
change for you and will offer you a choice of which home you would like to transfer 
to. Please let me know by Monday September 13, 2021 as I understand your first 
shift will be on Tuesday.
 
Thanks
 
Lesley Gosselin
Director Group Care Treatment Program
Knowles Centre


  
   


   








From: Palamar, Jeff
Sent: November 4, 2021 9:09 AM
To: 'Wesley Whiteside' 
Cc: ; 'Dr. Michael 
Burdz ; 'Lesley 
Gosselin' ; 'Sandie k. Wagner' 


>; 'Amanda Rodriguez' 
>


Subject: RE: Knowles Centre, MGEU and Amanda Rodriguez
 
No problem at all with the extension Wesley.
We look forward to hearing you in due course. Take care. Jeff
 


Jeff  Palamar  (he/him/his/il/lui)
Partner


2200-201 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg, MB   R3B 3L3
Direct Line: 204.988.0364 | Direct Fax: 204.953.7203
Professional services provided by the Jeffrey J. Palamar Law Corporation


Legal Assistant: Susan Schellenberg | sschellenberg@tmlawyers.com |
 Direct Line: 204.988.0365


Bio | TMLAWYERS.COM | [www.tmlawyers.com/resources/?
resourcetype=News]TM News | LinkedIn | Twitter | Instagram |  vCard | 
Parking Guide | Online Payment 


IMPORTANT NOTICE: This message should only be read by the person to 
whom it is addressed. The text and any attachments are confidential to the 
addressee, and may be subject to solicitor-client privilege. If you have 
received this message in error, please notify me by reply as soon as 
possible, and delete this message immediately.
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From: Wesley Whiteside 
Sent: Wednesday, November 3, 2021 12:40 PM
To: Palamar, Jeff <
Cc: ' ; 'Dr. Michael 
Burdz ( ; 'Lesley 
Gosselin' >; 'Sandie k. Wagner' 
< >; 'Amanda Rodriguez' 
< >
Subject: RE: Knowles Centre, MGEU and Amanda Rodriguez
 


[EXTERNAL]
 
Hi Jeff,
 
The MGEU Screening Committee requires further information before rendering a 
decision re: how to proceed, and I am in the process of obtaining same.  As such, 
we request a further extension of the deadline to at least November 19, 2021.  
Notwithstanding the requested extension, we’ll respond as soon as we’re in a 
position to do so.
 
I look forward to your response.
 
Sincerely,
 
Wesley Whiteside
Staff Representative


Manitoba Government and General Employees' Union


601 - 275 Broadway  Winnipeg  MB  R3C 4M6
t 204.982.6438 | tf 1.866.982.6438 | f 204.942.2146
wesley.whiteside@mgeu.ca | www.mgeu.ca
Putting People First  | Good Jobs, Quality Services, Strong Communities


The contents of this e-mail message and all attachments are intended for the 
confidential use of the addressee.  Any retention, review, reproduction, distribution 
or disclosure other than by the addressee is prohibited.  Please notify us 
immediately if we have transmitted this message to you in error.
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From: Wesley Whiteside 
Sent: October 12, 2021 9:53 AM
To: 'Palamar, Jeff'
Cc: ' '; 'Dr. Michael Burdz 
( )'; 'Lesley Gosselin'; 'Sandie k. Wagner'; 'Amanda 
Rodriguez'
Subject: RE: Knowles Centre, MGEU and Amanda Rodriguez
 
Hi Jeff,
 
Thank you for your response and confirming Knowles Centre’s agreement to the 
Union’s extension request.  Once the MGEU’s Screening Committee has reviewed 
the particulars of both grievances and determines how the Union wishes to 
proceed, we will be in contact with you and Knowles Centre re: next steps.  Please 
do not hesitate to contact me in the interim if you have any questions or concerns.
 
Sincerely,
 
Wesley Whiteside
Staff Representative


Manitoba Government and General Employees' Union


601 - 275 Broadway  Winnipeg  MB  R3C 4M6
t 204.982.6438 | tf 1.866.982.6438 | f 204.942.2146
wesley.whiteside@mgeu.ca | www.mgeu.ca
Putting People First  | Good Jobs, Quality Services, Strong Communities


The contents of this e-mail message and all attachments are intended for the 
confidential use of the addressee.  Any retention, review, reproduction, distribution 
or disclosure other than by the addressee is prohibited.  Please notify us 
immediately if we have transmitted this message to you in error.
 



mailto:wesley.whiteside@mgeu.ca

http://www.mgeu.ca/






From: Palamar, Jeff [mailto:jpalamar@tmlawyers.com] 
Sent: October 7, 2021 3:49 PM
To: Wesley Whiteside
Cc: ' ; 'Dr. Michael Burdz 
( )'; 'Lesley Gosselin'; 'Sandie k. Wagner'
Subject: Knowles Centre, MGEU and Amanda Rodriguez
 
Wesley, I act for Knowles Centre and have been asked to respond your email of 
October 5 on this matter.
 
Firstly, Knowles agrees to the requested extension to November 10, 2021.
Secondly, Knowles is prepared to refer all matters to mediation, and Blair Graham 
would be acceptable to us.
 
Take care and please be in contact with any questions or concerns.
 
Thank you. Jeff
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From: Wesley Whiteside <
Sent: October 5, 2021 4:11 PM
To: Sandie k. Wagner >
Cc: Grant Obirek < ; Michael Burdz 
< >; Lesley Gosselin < ; 
'Amanda Rodriguez' >
Subject: RE: Knowles Centre Responses grievances and letter
Importance: High


Hi Sandie,


Thank you. The Union is in receipt of the responses to both the written warning 
grievance (#352-182-2021) re: the suspension grievance (#353-172-2021). 
Notwithstanding that the written warning grievance (#352-172-2021) was 
submitted to Lesley Gosselin (Director Group Care Treatment Program) at Step 2 
in the grievance process; given that both decision letters are from Michael Burdz 
(CEO) I will assume that for purposes of next steps that both grievance have been 
addressed and responded to at Step 3.


After discussing the matter with Amanda, we intend on presenting the grievance in 
question to the MGEU Screening Committee as part of our internal process of 
advancing the grievance to appeal in accordance with Article 19 – Arbitration and 
Mediation Procedure. However, the earliest available hearing date before the 
Committee isn’t until early November. As such, we are requesting an extension of 
the deadline set-out in Article 19:02 in which the Union must notify the Employer 
of our desire to submit the issue(s) in dispute to arbitration be extended to 
November 10, 2021.


Please note that with respect to the written warning grievance (#352-172-2021), 
although the decision letter states that the grievance is untimely, the Union did not 
receive a copy of the written warning from the Employer until September 9, 2021 
(via email) wherein the Union was in active communications with the Employer re: 
the matter and Lesley Gosselin was advised of our intent to file the grievance in 
question. As such, the Union considers the grievance to be timely and, contrary to 
the September 27, 2021 decision letter, should not be deemed abandoned by the 
Employer.


It’s also unfortunate that a hearing into the matter(s) were not conducted as is 
permitted under Article 18:10. Notwithstanding the Union’s intent stated above, 
Article 19:01 does provide for the parties to agree to refer the matter(s) to a 
mediator. Please advise if the Employer is amendable to referring the matter(s) to 
mediation; and if so, a list of mediator(s) acceptable to the Employer.


I look forward to your response. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have 







any questions regarding the above.


Sincerely,


Wesley Whiteside
Staff Representative


Manitoba Government and General Employees' Union


601 - 275 Broadway Winnipeg MB R3C 4M6
t 204.982.6438 | tf 1.866.982.6438 | f 204.942.2146
wesley.whiteside@mgeu.ca<mailto:wesley.whiteside@mgeu.ca> | 
www.mgeu.ca<http://www.mgeu.ca>
Putting People First | Good Jobs, Quality Services, Strong Communities
[cid:image003.jpg@01D7B9FF.219DFCC0]
The contents of this e-mail message and all attachments are intended for the 
confidential use of the addressee. Any retention, review, reproduction, distribution 
or disclosure other than by the addressee is prohibited. Please notify us 
immediately if we have transmitted this message to you in error.
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Jeff  Palamar  (he/him/his/il/lui)
Partner


2200-201 Portage Avenue, 
Winnipeg, MB   R3B 3L3
Direct Line: 204.988.0364 | Direct 
Fax: 204.953.7203
Professional services provided by 
the Jeffrey J. Palamar Law 
Corporation


Legal Assistant: Susan 
Schellenberg | 
sschellenberg@tmlawyers.com |
 Direct Line: 204.988.0365


The firm is closed on September 
30th in honour of the National Day 
for Truth and Reconciliation.


Bio | TMLAWYERS.COM | 
[www.tmlawyers.com/resources/?
resourcetype=News]TM News | 
LinkedIn | Twitter | Instagram | 
 vCard | Parking Guide | Online 
Payment 


IMPORTANT NOTICE: This message 
should only be read by the person to 
whom it is addressed. The text and 
any attachments are confidential to 
the addressee, and may be subject 
to solicitor-client privilege. If you 
have received this message in error, 
please notify me by reply as soon as 
possible, and delete this message 
immediately.



mailto:sschellenberg@tmlawyers.com

https://tmlawyers.com/?our_people=jeff-palamar

https://www.tmlawyers.com/

http://www.tmlawyers.com/resources/?resourcetype=News

http://www.tmlawyers.com/resources/?resourcetype=News

https://ca.linkedin.com/in/jeff-palamar

https://twitter.com/Jeff_Palamar

https://www.instagram.com/tm_lawyers/

https://tmlawyers.com/wp-content/vcards/Jeff%20Palamar.vcf

http://www.tmlawyers.com/parking-directions

https://www.tmlawyers.com/pay-online

https://www.tmlawyers.com/pay-online





Jeff  Palamar  (he/him/his/il/lui)
Partner


2200-201 Portage Avenue, 
Winnipeg, MB   R3B 3L3
Direct Line: 204.988.0364 | Direct 
Fax: 204.953.7203
Professional services provided by 
the Jeffrey J. Palamar Law 
Corporation


Legal Assistant: Susan 
Schellenberg | 
sschellenberg@tmlawyers.com |
 Direct Line: 204.988.0365


The firm is closed on September 
30th in honour of the National Day 
for Truth and Reconciliation.


Bio | TMLAWYERS.COM | 
[www.tmlawyers.com/resources/?
resourcetype=News]TM News | 
LinkedIn | Twitter | Instagram | 
 vCard | Parking Guide | Online 
Payment 


IMPORTANT NOTICE: This message 
should only be read by the person to 
whom it is addressed. The text and 
any attachments are confidential to 
the addressee, and may be subject 
to solicitor-client privilege. If you 
have received this message in error, 
please notify me by reply as soon as 
possible, and delete this message 
immediately.


 



mailto:sschellenberg@tmlawyers.com

https://tmlawyers.com/?our_people=jeff-palamar

https://www.tmlawyers.com/

http://www.tmlawyers.com/resources/?resourcetype=News

http://www.tmlawyers.com/resources/?resourcetype=News

https://ca.linkedin.com/in/jeff-palamar

https://twitter.com/Jeff_Palamar

https://www.instagram.com/tm_lawyers/

https://tmlawyers.com/wp-content/vcards/Jeff%20Palamar.vcf

http://www.tmlawyers.com/parking-directions

https://www.tmlawyers.com/pay-online

https://www.tmlawyers.com/pay-online
















































COVID-19 tests are medical procedures which require informed consent from the individual. I have 
questions regarding the testing procedure being used.


• Which test is it, manufacturer/model? As a medical device, Health Canada requires that all 
tests for COVID-19 include the name and model of the device on the packaging, as well as 
sterilization methods.


https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/drugs-health-products/covid19-industry/medical-
devices/testing/test-swabs.html 


Labelling
Swabs should be individually packaged and labelled. The application must include the swab label, which 
must include:


• the name and model number of the device


• the term 'sterile,' along with the sterilization method (EtO = ethylene oxide; R = gamma 
irradiation), if the swab is intended to be sold in a sterile condition


• the name and address of the manufacturer


• manufacturing and expiry dates


• If swabs are not sterile but must be sterilized at the user facility, then the sterilization 
parameters and method should be clearly described in accompanying instructions for use 
documentation.


What is the sterilization method of the test used? There are two main types of sterilization approved 
in Canada for invasive COVID-19 tests.


• If sterilized with Ethelyne Oxide, a known carcinogen, and then pressed into the 
nasopharynx/oropharnyx: are any long term studies available to demonstrate the safety of
repeated and long term exposure via COVID-19 testing?


https://www.cancer.gov/about-cancer/causes-prevention/risk/substances/ethylene-oxide


"The general population may also be exposed [to Ethelyne Oxide] through tobacco smoke and the use of 
products that have been sterilized with ethylene oxide, such as medical products, cosmetics, and beekeeping 
equipment."


• If sterilized via Gamma Radiation, known to damage DNA: are any long term studies 
available to demonstrate the safety of repeated and long term exposure via COVID-19 
testing?


International Journal of Medical Sciences: Risks of Using Sterilization by Gamma Radiation (C. 
Randall Harrell, Valentin Djonov, Crissy Fellabaum, Vladislav Volarevic): 


https://www.medsci.org/v15p0274.htm


“Although gamma radiation is broadly used for the sterilization of medical equipment, micronized 
amniotic membrane injectable products and food samples (5-7), there are many proofs demonstrating
deleterious effects of gamma radiation on sterilized products. “
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"Morphological and functional changes, observed in irradiated products, are happening due to the 
adsorption of energy released during gamma radiation (7). Several hypotheses attempted to explain the 
mechanism of gamma rays-induced cell injury (8-12): increased permeability of cellular membrane (8), 
dysfunction of enzymes (9) and generation of radiotoxins (10). Regardless of the fact that these hypotheses 
are well documented, it is now widely accepted, based on the significant number of experimental proofs, 
that damage of deoxyribonucleic acid (DNA) is mainly responsible for detrimental effects of gamma 
radiation (11-12). Gamma rays either destruct DNA helix directly, or generate free radicals which disrupt 
chemical bonds within DNA (11-12)."


These medical procedures do not have any long term safety data, and are approved only under an 
interim order by the Health Minister (emergency authorization). Approved medical devices in Canada 
must be accompanied by a list of known possible risks. The interim order states any COVID-19 test 
must have a statement of known risks. What are the known risks of the test that is used?


https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/drugs-health-products/covid19-industry/medical-
devices/interim-order-2-import-sale-medical-devices.html


Supplementary information
15 The Minister must publish on a Government of Canada website supplementary information pertaining to 
the expanded use of a medical device or a COVID-19 medical device, including


(a) a statement of the expanded use;
(b) a statement of the known and potential benefits and the known and potential risks; and
(c) any supplement to the directions for use, unless a supplement is not required for the device to be used 
safely and effectively.


Based on my understanding of the invasive COVID-19 testing devices (swabs, or anything that 
enters the body or breaks the skin), I do not consent. 


There are several non-invasive COVID-19 tests approved by Health Canada which I am willing 
to take. This is reasonable accommodation. One such test is provided by Ichor Blood Services (1122 
40th Av NE, Calgary, AB, T2E 5T8, 1 (844) 424-6728):


https://ichorblood.ca/
https://www.remotecovidtesting.ca/


I've spoken with the company directly and confirmed all details of the saliva based non-invasive test 
they offer. Results are available within 24-48 hours, and testing is witnessed virtually by the testing 
centre to confirm authenticity. Results can be obtained from Winnipeg within this time frame. The test 
is widely used for international travellers; you can purchase the kit, then schedule the test any time, 
from any location.


Informed consent is required for any medical procedure in Canada; COVID-19 tests which enter the 
body are medical procedures. There is a reasonable alternative to these invasive medical devices, as 
such, no invasive procedure is necessary when considering the risks and benefits.
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From: 
To: Lesley Gosselin 
Date: Tuesday, 14 September 2021, 01:56a.m. -05:00
Subject: Re[2]: Transfer


Some of the documents are here, and i will get the other 2 tomorrow AM/afternoon 
as promised.
--
Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
Monday, 13 September 2021, 04:33p.m. -05:00 from Lesley Gosselin 


>That’s fine as long as I get it tomorrow.  Digital copies are fine. I will be in touch 
once I receive them.
>Lesley Gosselin
>Director Group Care Treatment Program
>Knowles Centre
>2065 Henderson Highway
>Winnipeg Mb R2G 1P7
>(P) 204-339-1951 Ext 120
>lgosselin@knowlescentre.orgFrom:  
< >
>Sent: September 13, 2021 4:21:00 PM
>To: Lesley Gosselin
>Subject: Re: Transfer
>When I went to get the letter she had left early for the day. I will come back 
tomorrow AM and have it to you then, my apologies, was a busy day.
>Please advise anyone else of my absence that this pertains to, im assuming 
Sandy and Craig for sure. Not sure of anyone else.
>I will also send you the digital copies of my documents for exemptions, not 
including the specific mask exemption medical note you asked for as well from my 
doctor, that and the stress leave note will be picked up tomorrow.
>Thanks in advance,
>Amanda Rodriguez 
>--
>Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
>Monday, 13 September 2021, 02:02p.m. -05:00 from Lesley Gosselin 


:
>>Good Afternoon,
>>I did not hear from you by 9 AM as I requested. In the absence of your input I 
have decided that you will transfer to Meadowside starting September 14/21 . 
Please be assured that your scheduled hours will remain the same.   I have let 
Craig know that you
will be joining them at 2 Pm.
>>Lesley Gosselin







>>Director Group Care Treatment Program
>>Knowles Centre
>>2065 Henderson Highway
>>Winnipeg Mb R2G 1P7
>>(P) 204-339-1951 Ext 120
>>








From: Amanda Rodriguez < >
Sent: September 28, 2021 12:50 PM
To: Wesley Whiteside < >
Subject: Re[2]: Knowles Centre Responses grievances and letter
 
They did not ask me for any additional proof in December of 2020 as it was not 
reported to them but only to my supervisor - did you even read what i wrote 
because it seems like you are only going off of what the employer is alleging which 
i have explicitly expressed as untruthful.
They began the process for proof after i was sent home, and if you dont remember 
i told you they had asked to have a meeting that was promised as Non-discplinary 
regarding ppe. Instead i was punished and no meeting has ever taken place.
I understand when you filed the grievance at step 3 that there is supposed to be a 
meeting, so as that has not occurred the grievance cannot be settled.
--
Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
Tuesday, 28 September 2021, 00:27p.m. -05:00 from Wesley Whiteside 


:


Hi Amanda,


Please give me a call when able to discuss further.


With respect to an accommodation, the Employer stated in the September 1, 2021 
letter that they previously advised you back in December 2020 when you claimed 
that you were exempt from wearing a mask and provide the Employer a card 
stating same, that “medical verification from your doctor” was required in order to 
consider and “exemption” (i.e. accommodation), and that “you do not have any 
legitimate claim for a medical exemption of any sort” as you have not provided 
such medical documentation to substantiate medical restrictions/ limitations.


Based on the above, it’s my understanding that the Employer is stating there was 
no medical accommodation / exemption agreed to or provided.  If you have 
documentation / proof to refute this assertion, please forward it to me.


Sincerely,


Wes


Sent from my iPhone


On Sep 28, 2021, at 11:46 AM,  wrote:
Amanda Rodriguez







I sent it to her well see what she says. But i do have a question, i have never had a 
meeting with anyone about any discipline. How can it stand when they are not 
following protocol ? Additionally how can i be punished for an accommodation that 
was agreed to by my supervisor and then not been explored by the employer? I did 
send all my documents to them weeks ago
--
Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
Tuesday, 28 September 2021, 11:37a.m. -05:00 from Wesley Whiteside 


:


Hi Amanda,


With respect to the respectful workplace complaint, that is submitted directly to 
the Employer in accordance with their respectful workplace policy and complaint 
form.  Sandie asked for you to submit the form within seven days, in which you can 
request an extension of that deadline.


Sincerely,


Wes


Sent from my iPhone


On Sep 28, 2021, at 11:33 AM,  wrote:


They told me to only respond to you and sandy never answers me
--
Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
Tuesday, 28 September 2021, 11:17a.m. -05:00 from Wesley Whiteside 


:


Hi Amanda,
 
I hope you feel better soon.
 
Respectful Workplace Complaint:
 
With respect to the respectful workplace complaint, please respond 
to Sandie Wagner’s email directly to request the extension in 
question.


Amanda Rodriguez







 
Grievances:
 
With respect to the allegations, given that you admitted to not wearing a mask 
(including on multiple occasions as outlined in your September 8, 2021 email to 
Lesley Gosselin and myself) and wherein the Employer advises that it 
communicated PPE requirements to all staff, the Employer will, on a balance of 
probabilities, be able to establish it had just cause to issue disciplinary action.  
Given that a written warning is the lowest form of discipline, we would not be able 
to have it reduced any further.  Your account of events re: your supervisor Darrel 
being aware of and/or permitting you to not follow PPE requirements has not been 
corroborated.  If other staff were also not following PPE requirements, they too 
could be subject to disciplinary action and any alleged violations on their part does 
not mitigate your violation(s) in question.  With respect to the subsequent 
disciplinary action (7 day suspension) for a subsequent PPE violation within days 


of receiving the written warning, you admitted in your September 8th email that 
you took off your PPE to share meals with the children and acknowledged that it 
was against policies.  Given that wearing PPE is a health and safety matter wherein 
such matters are taken seriously by the Employer let alone a Public Health 
requirement, such violations often attract more severe disciplinary action than 
other types of workplace infractions.  Furthermore, the Employer notes in its 
decision letters that you displayed a “complete lack of remorse”.  Under these 
circumstances, it’s my assessment that it is unlikely that an arbitrator would 
modify the discipline imposed.  Notwithstanding, I would like to approach the 
Employer with a proposed settlement of reducing your suspension from 7 days to 
5 days as a resolution to both grievances.
 
Accommodation and Medical Information:
 
Furthermore, any accommodation on medical grounds has not yet 
been substantiate, nor would it permit you to continue to work 
within the group care setting without PPE.  Instead, any medical 
restrictions / limitations would engage the Employer’s duty to 
provide a reasonable accommodation to the point of undue 
hardship, wherein it is unlikely the Employer would be able to 
accommodate you either in your current position role or elsewhere 
in the organization.  If you have a medical condition that prevents 
you from wearing PPE, please ensure that you discuss it with your 
physician and provide the Employer medical documentations from a 
medical practitioner to substantiate same (please refer to my 
September 10, 2021 email re: workplace accommodation and 







medical information).
 
I look forward to your response and discussing the above matters 
once you’re able to do so.
 
Sincerely,
 
Wesley Whiteside
Staff Representative


Manitoba Government and General Employees' Unio


601 - 275 Broadway  Winnipeg  MB  R3C 4M6
t 204.982.6438 | tf 1.866.982.6438 | f 204.942.2146


 | www.mgeu.ca
Putting People First  | Good Jobs, Quality Services, Strong Communities


The contents of this e-mail message and all attachments are intended for the 
confidential use of the addressee.  Any retention, review, reproduction, distribution 
or disclosure other than by the addressee is prohibited.  Please notify us 
immediately if we have transmitted this message to you in error.
 
From:  
[mailto: ] 
Sent: September 28, 2021 8:51 AM
To: Wesley Whiteside
Subject: Re: RE: RE: Knowles Centre Responses grievances and 
letter
 
I am quite sick actually, i will definitely not be in shape to talk on the phone.
Can you please ask for an extension of the 7 day time frame to review the policy 
and fill out forms/make a complaint.
That is all i will docus on for now as I do not have the  energy or capacity to do 
anything else at the moment.
Thanks again,
Amanda Rodriguez 
Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
Monday, 27 September 2021, 04:16p.m. -05:00 from Wesley Whiteside 


:



http://www.mgeu.ca/





Hi Amanda,
 
My apologies as you did state that in a previous email to the 
Employer.  How about we touch base tomorrow assuming you’re 
able to speak at that time.  Please send me a email tomorrow 
morning advising of your status.  Thank you.
 
Sincerely,
 
Wesley Whiteside
Staff Representative


Manitoba Government and General Employees' Union


601 - 275 Broadway  Winnipeg  MB  R3C 4M6
t 204.982.6438 | tf 1.866.982.6438 | f 204.942.2146


 | www.mgeu.ca
Putting People First  | Good Jobs, Quality Services, Strong Communities


The contents of this e-mail message and all attachments are intended for the 
confidential use of the addressee.  Any retention, review, reproduction, distribution 
or disclosure other than by the addressee is prohibited.  Please notify us 
immediately if we have transmitted this message to you in error.
 
From:  
[mailto: ] 
Sent: September 27, 2021 4:14 PM
To: Wesley Whiteside
Subject: Re: RE: Knowles Centre Responses grievances and letter
 
I lost my voice for the most part but i can listen
--
Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
Monday, 27 September 2021, 04:00p.m. -05:00 from Wesley Whiteside 


:


Hi Amanda,
 
Please give me a call to discuss the Employer’s response to the 
grievances.  I can be reached through the MGEU Resource Centre at 



http://www.mgeu.ca/





 
Sincerely,
 
Wesley Whiteside
Staff Representative


Manitoba Government and General Employees' Union


601 - 275 Broadway  Winnipeg  MB  R3C 4M6
t 204.982.6438 | tf 1.866.982.6438 | f 204.942.2146


 | www.mgeu.ca
Putting People First  | Good Jobs, Quality Services, Strong Communities


The contents of this e-mail message and all attachments are intended for the 
confidential use of the addressee.  Any retention, review, reproduction, distribution 
or disclosure other than by the addressee is prohibited.  Please notify us 
immediately if we have transmitted this message to you in error.
 
From:  
[mailto: ] 
Sent: September 27, 2021 2:53 PM
To: Kirbster
Cc: Wesley Whiteside
Subject: Fwd: Knowles Centre Responses grievances and letter
 
--
Sent from Outlook Email App for Android
-------- Forwarded Message -------- 
From: Sandie k. Wagner  
To: Wesley Whiteside ( ) , 


 
Cc: Grant Obirek , Michael Burdz 


, Lesley Gosselin  
Date: Monday, 27 September 2021, 02:39p.m. -05:00 
Subject: Knowles Centre Responses grievances and letter


Good afternoon,
Please find attached grievance responses as well follow up letter 



http://www.mgeu.ca/





regarding an email sent by Amanda on September 8, 2021.
A copy of each will be mailed out.
 
 
Have a great day!
 
Sandie Wagner
Human Resources Coordinator
 
Knowles Centre Inc.
2065 Henderson Hwy
Winnipeg, MB R2G 1P7
 
Phone:    
Fax:         (204)334-4173
Email:     
 



mailto:SWagner1@knowlescentre.org



